
ITEM 15 

MANAGER'S REPORT NO. 71 

COUNCIL MEETING Nov, 8/76 

Re: REQUESTS FOR A TRAFFIC LIGHT AT HASTINGS AND DUNCAN STREET 
1. MRS. EILEEN LAILLY, M,L.A., BURNABY NORTH 
2. WESTRIDGE HOME AND SCHOOL ASSOCIATION 

The subject cor1•espondence, which appears on the agenda, pertains to a 
request for a pedestrian signal at the intersection of Hastings and 
Duncan Street. 

The suoject of installing a traffic signal at the subject intersection 
has oeen before the Burnany Traffic and Safety Committee a number of 
times over the past few- years. In each case field investigations have 
failed to produce the necessary warrants for signal installation. 

The last study done at the crossing was in May of 1976.~ This last 
study again failed to produce .the necessary warrants for the installation 
of the requested traffic signal. 

The intersection i:n question is under the control of th.e Department of 
Highways and as such any signal. installation must·mee.twith their approval. 
Because oftne failure of the necessary warrants.neither the Burnaby 
Traffic. and Safety Committee or tbe Department of Highways have ever 
endorsed a signal installation, 

As the item is again before the Burnaby Traffic and 'safety Committee 
a further study will be conducted to ascertain whether volumes ha~e .. 
increased sufficienUy to produce the necessary warrant.'. 

,· . . 
RECOMMENDATION: 

· 1. THAT a copy of' this report be sent to Mrs. Eileen Daillyand 
the Westridge Home and School Association. 
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